Website and Response Blog

Points: 200 (25 per blog post; 50 for “website”)

Length: 250-350 words per post 

Due: Jan 27, Feb 10, Feb 24, Mar 16, Mar 30, Apr 13

From your syllabus:

As your first assignment of the semester, you will be asked to create a website. Eventually, your website will be composed of at least two pages, on which you will display your Response Blog and 

your Hypertext Close Reading. These websites will be hosted on students' plaza accounts and linked to from our course home page.

The Posts

Throughout the semester, you will write six “responses” to course materials and post those responses to your website. 

The schedule for your responses goes as follows:

Jan 27: Post on Taming of the Shrew and 1 stage-to-screen adaptation 

Feb 10: Post on Midsummer Night's Dream and film or comics/animation

Feb 24: Post on Much Ado About Nothing and film or manga adaptation

Mar 16: Post on Hamlet and 1 film or metadramatic adaptation

Mar 30: Post on Othello and race, gender and/or metadrama 

Apr 13: Post on The Tempest and 1 adaptation 

Each post should address the relationship of the original Shakespeare play to its presentation in a new media format that we have examined in this class. Please make sure to discuss not only changes made to plot, character, etc., but also the importance of the medium through which each adaptation is told. For example, you might ask yourself questions like: How does medium affect presentation? What is particularly filmic about Hamlet 2000? What are the advantages and disadvantages to telling a story in comic book form? How does the modernization of Shakespeare's works affect gender and race relationships? In film adaptations, how do special effects come into play? 

While grammar, spelling and a certain academic rigor are expected in these posts, you do not need to worry about developing a full formal argument in every post that you make. These posts are intended as a place for you to work through ideas and to express your reactions to what we examine in class.

The Website

You will spend the first week of class learning the basics of HTML and developing your website in consultation with the instructor. You will build your site using a plain text editor (like Notepad or Notepad++, which is available for free download online) and upload it to your plaza account using an FTP program (like Core FTP, which is also available for free download online). Your website will be graded on legibility, navigability, organization and style.

You can find instructions for putting a web page on your plaza account here:

http://help.gatorlink.ufl.edu/webserv.html 

